The Eldorado Stable Committee Meeting Tuesday, September 29, 2015 Eldorado Community Center

The Eldorado Stable Committee regular business meeting was held on Tuesday, September 29, 2015, at the Eldorado Community Center. Committee members present were: Alice Griffin, Karen Cameron, Pat Donahue, and Elsa Kloess. The meeting was called to order at 7:05pm. Minutes of the previous meeting were approved.

The report of the Liaison and Acting General Manager was given. There is a new interim General Manager, Brenda Leonard. Stable is mostly in compliance with bill payment. Insurance still needs full compliance. Property taxes for stable owners will be around \$66.00. Security sign for the camera will go up. It is meant to be a recorder not a deterrent.

Subcommittee reports were given. General Maintenance Committee noted amazing work of new crew. Arena Committee reported on plan for upper and lower arena footing. Electronic Gate Committee will again speak with ECIA regarding new circumstances of no security patrol.

In Open Forum Carol Lowey asked when will the community self police.

Committee discussed Community Day on November 28, 2015. Road improvement was discussed for RFPs and scope of work. A fee schedule was created for next year of two billings spread out. Lock up of the lower arena materials was discussed. How to keep the gate locked without security was discussed. Nancy Gilkyson volunteered to be part of a security committee.

The meeting adjourned at 9:19.

Next meeting is scheduled for November 11, 2015 in the Foyer at the Community Center at 7:00 PM.